
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Transport and Main Roads is upgrading a  
5-kilometre section of Southport-Burleigh 
Road (High Street, Ferry Road and Bundall 
Road) between North Street, Southport and 
Vespa Crescent, Bundall.     
As part of this upgrade, TMR’s contractor – 
BMD Constructions – will widen the bridge on 
Bundall Road (near the Arts Centre Gold Coast).  
The bridge will be widened on both sides for the 
new traffic lanes and a new pedestrian 
footbridge will be constructed on the eastern 
side.  
 
Site establishment 
The project will establish a construction ‘satellite’ 
site office in Evandale Park (see below). 
This is required to store construction materials 
and some machinery closer to the area of works 
and provide facilities for workers.  
 
What to expect 
Evandale Park area (eastern side): 

 Two City of Gold Coast parking spaces will 
be removed and a gated gravel access track 
will be constructed through Evandale Park. 
This track will provide access to the work 
zone for project vehicles and machinery.  
Construction traffic will give way to 
pedestrians at all times.   

 Small portable buildings will be located in the 
site area to provide lunch room and toilet 
facilities for workers.   

 The work area will be securely fenced at all 
times. 

 Ongoing movement of construction vehicles 
and machinery.   
 

See site area plan over-page.  

Holden Place (western side): 
 The former City of Gold Coast car park area 

will be fenced for construction use. 
 
The removal of some vegetation will be required 
on all sides of the bridge for access. 
 
Once the site area is established, work will start 
to prepare the area for bridge piling.  This 
includes construction of temporary rock 
platforms on either side of the bridge for access 
and working platforms in the channel.  
 
An eight metre navigable channel will be 
maintained in the canal beneath the bridge at all 
times during these works. Signage will be in 
place. 
 
Work hours 
 
Standard work hours are 6am to 6pm Monday to 
Saturday. When required, night works will occur 
from 6pm to 6am Sunday to Thursday.  
  
The site facilities will be in use Monday to 
Sunday during day and night works.  Some 
oversized and/or heavy loads may also be 
required to be delivered to site outside of 
standard work hours when traffic flows are at 
their lowest. 
 
Stay up-to-date 
 
To receive our regular construction updates via 
email or SMS, please register your details.  
 
Phone: 1800 227 561* (select option 1)  
Email:   SouthportBurleighRoadNorth@bmd.com.au 
 
For general project information visit the 
Transport and Main Roads website and search 
for Southport–Burleigh Road. 
 
Web: www.tmr.qld.gov.au/projects  
 
* Standard call charges may apply
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